York and Adams Game and Fish Association June 6, 2019

The monthly meeting was brought to order by the Vice Pres. Bob Wertz with the Pledge of

Allegiance to the Flag at 7:30 P.M. Roll Call of Officers was taken with 7 present and 8 absent.

The minutes were read by the Recording Secretary Galen Holtzapple. After two corrections were

made, a motion to accept the minutes was made by Don Angle and seconded by Frank Herring. They

were accepted by unanimous consent.

Captains Report: Although the reports were not read, they were given to me to be a part of the

minutes.

Archery-Terry Colin reported that last month the Penn Dutch outdoor shoot was held. Despite the

weather there was a good turnout. There was a total of 45 shooters. There will be archery meetings

held the 3^{rd} Tuesday of the month. Dates are June 18 and July 16. A work party will be scheduled for

next week to get the course ready for a shoot. Dates will be posted on Facebook and our website.

PSSA Field and Hunter South Central Regional will be held on July 7th. This shoot consists of 28

targets through the woods across the road. The distance for these targets is anywhere from $20 \mathrm{ft}$ to 80

yrds. This a casual registration event. Registration will open at 7:00 A.M. and close at 11:00 A.M.

The kitchen will be open for breakfast and lunch. At the conclusion of the shoot Christie Colin will be

holding a Mental Management Mini Seminar. The entrance fee will be \$25.00 per person. A link is

posted on York and Adams Archery Clubs Facebook page with more info on Field Archery. Archery

Camp is being held during the weeks of June 17th and July 17th. There are still some openings available.

If interested in attending camp, please look for more info on the York and Adams website or Facebook

page. Looking ahead, preparations are starting, to hold another under the lights shoot, details to follow.

Reminder: Last year outdoor targets were replaced, with that being said, a donation box has been placed

in the practice range. The cost is \$2.00 to use the outdoor practice range and course. This will help to

replace the target faces and make repairs as needed to the outdoor course. Again there is a heat and

light donation box at the back of the indoor range. Price is \$2.00.

Pistol- There was no report submitted.

Rifle- There was no report submitted.

Trap and Skeet- Bob Eisenhart reported May 5th was the second of two York Co. Trap League Shoots

that York and Adams hosted. 22 shooters came out in a very rainy and damp condition to shoot.

For the month of May, Trap and Skeet deposited a total of \$1,877.00. Of this amount,

for practice rounds, \$396,00 less \$12.00 for donuts was from the trap shoot and \$111.00 was miscellaneous

amounts deposited (including soda machine money, coffee money and money taken in for

food at the trap shoot). No special events are planned at this time for the month of June.

Fish Pond- Dave Schofield reported on bird boxes put up at the club. There are 3 Blue Bird families

and 1 Tree Swallow. The pond treatment for algae and coontail was done May 20th. Don Angle and

Jerry Schoff were present while the treatment was performed. Jerry and Ted Culp reported that a few

days later several bass and 3 small trout were floating in the water. Possible they were deep hooked

and not released correctly. Family Fish Night is June 12th at 6:30 P.M. Fish, campfire, hot dogs, snacks

and smores. Come out and enjoy the pond.

Treasurers Report- The Treasurer Wayne Nickel gave the Treasurers Report. A motion the accept the

report was made by Frank Herring and seconded by Matt Sweitzer. It was accepted by unanimous

consent.

Old Business- A discussion began about the changes of the By-laws. Ken Reickert asked about the

Code of Ethnics on Social Media. V.P. Wertz said any questions or comments about club activities need

to be addressed at the monthly meeting and not on the internet. Mr. Reikert than made a comment about

a member who has a fully automatic rifle and shoots it on the rifle range. "What is wrong

with that".

Tim Cunningham replied to the question. He said bullets would be flying on to the trap range. A

discussion followed. V.P. Wertz commented on the sign-in book. Tim Clark commented that the

President should appoint a by-law committee. A discussion followed. V.P. Wertz said by-laws were

e-mailed to members and sent through the mail. Ed Sybert proposed that "All guns should be treated

as they were loaded until verified by sight and touch". Ken Reickert read from the bylaws about social

media. A motion to accept the by-laws was made by Chadd Hamm. There being no seconded, the

motion did not pass. Tim Barr then made a motion to have further work to be done on the by-laws.

Ken Reichert seconded the motion. The motion was accepted. Cory Carpenter reiterated that club

discussions are to be made at the meeting and not on social media. He said opinions could be e-mailed.

V.P. Wertz reported the rest rooms were nearly completed and need to be painted. He asked for

volunteers.

New Business- Bob Simmons reported there are 34 students signed up for Hunter Safety. Bob asked

about lunch. Cory Carpenter asked how many tables are needed. 12 was the reply. Students can be

signed up the day of the class, however there is a limit of 40 students. Bob said all help is welcomed.

Hunter Ed is simple. Starting time is 8:00 A.M. Rudy Snyder reported on Bench Rest Rifle Matches.

Five minutes to shoot 11 shots, there are two classes Match and Sporter. Five dollars to shoot, winner

get 50%. Next match is Sunday June 9th from 9:00 A.M. To 12:00 Noon. Ken Reichert address the

members and said "He is not a trouble maker." He also said club had made headways. He commented

on Board of Directors, that club members have to be able to remove directors for cause. He com-

meneted on having members do voluntary club work. He proposed a by-law committee made-up of

an odd number of members. A motion to set-up a by-law committee made up of an odd number of

members was made by Ken Reichert and seconded by Wayne Nickel. Motion carried.

New Members- Four new members were welcomed into the club. They are: Darren Thomas,

Dennis Rebert, Shane Embry and Radolfo Manza. A motion to accept the new members was made by

Chadd Hamm and seconded by Wayne Nickel. They were accepted by unanimous consent.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. Meeting adjourned 9:15 P.M.

Respectfully submitted Galen L. Holtzapple Recording Secretary.